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Principal’s Report 
District Swimming Carnival 
Congratulations to Hay Public School who was placed second 
to the champion school, Deniliquin South Public School, at the 
Deniliquin District Swimming Carnival last Friday.  Our 
swimmers all swam beautifully, many performing with personal 
best times.  Matilda Nisbet broke a long-standing record of 20 
years, recording a lightning fast time of 45.29s in the 11 Years 
Girls’ Breaststroke.  Poppy Barnes was awarded the Junior 
Girls’ individual championship on the day and sixteen 
swimmers have qualified for the Riverina Regional Swimming 
Carnival to be held in Albury on 11th March.      These 
swimmers have been working hard over the past few months 
with regular training sessions over the Christmas holidays and 
throughout the term. It is great to see that effort and 
perseverance has reaped rewards.   

School Fees 
Thank you to the many families who have paid for their 
general contribution, subject fees and performances for the 
year up front.  The first performance with Dion Drummond 
will be held on the 18th March.  Dion is one of Australia’s most 
experienced Indigenous performers, covering both Mainland 
and Islander culture as a dancer, singer and storyteller.  Please 
ensure that you have paid for all upcoming performances so 
that your child is able to attend.   

P&C AGM 
The P&C AGM is due to be held next Thursday 12th March, 
commencing at 2pm in the staffroom.  All positions will be 
declared vacant and the P&C are looking for willing, hard-
working members who work well as a team and have the 
interests of the students at their heart.  New members are 
especially welcomed and are desperately needed.  Members of 
our P&C participate in many ways to support our school; on 

school committees, merit selection panels, policy development 
and reviews, school promotion and fundraising.   Our P&C 
members dedicate countless volunteer hours to participate in 
a partnership that sees Hay Public School and the community 
working side by side.  Their contributions are many and are 
greatly valued.  The P&C donates regularly and generously to 
the school and its students every year.  It is a great way to 
become involved in your child’s education first hand.  
Research shows that students with parents, who take an 
active role in their education, are more successful as they 
transition into adulthood. 

Attendance 
Education for your child is important and regular attendance 
at school is essential for your child to achieve their 
educational best and increase their career and life options. 
NSW public schools work in partnership with parents to 
encourage and support regular attendance of children and 
young people.  On occasion, your child may need to be absent 
from school. Justified reasons for student absences may 
include:  

• being sick, or having an infectious disease  

• having an unavoidable medical appointment  
• exceptional or urgent family circumstance (e.g. attending a 
funeral) 
When your child attends school every day, learning becomes 
easier and your child will build and maintain friendships with 
other children. 
 

Have a great week! 
 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 
I can respect all 

people. 
I can respect all 

property. 
I can be in the 

right place. 

MERIT 

Assembly 
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12pm 
 

All welcome 
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Junior Girls Relay- Emily Shea, Jessica Tapper, Marley 
Sorensen, Poppy Barnes 
Junior Boys Relay- James Salmon, Braxton Lund, Harry      
Houston, Alex Giddins 
Senior Girls Relay - Abbey L-D, Charli Giddins, Sophie      
Tapper, Emily Caughey 
Senior Boys Relay- Max Spence, Hilton Hargreaves, Cree   
Harris, Dan Jamieson 
NB: Relays follow the 50m freestyle events. 

GOOD LUCK EVERYONE! 
 

Riverina Tennis Trials 
Congratulations to Hilton Hargreaves who was selected in the 
Riverina Tennis team. Hilton, together with Dan Jamieson, Charli 
Giddins and Grace McLean (Booligal) participated the Riverina 
Tennis trials in Griffith last Thursday. From all accounts all play-
ers played well against some very competitive players.  

AFL District Trials 
The Denilquin and District AFL Trials will be held on Friday 6th 
March at Deni Rams Oval (9.30am – 11.30am). The cost is $2, 
payable to the convenor Adam Bodey (Edward PS). Mouthguards 
and footy boots are needed, as well as recess and a water bottle. 
Congratulations to Dan Jamieson, Hilton Hargreaves and Nadin 
Gleeson on being selected to attend these trials. 

K-2 Sportspeople of the Week 
Week 5 Sports Stars of the Week were: 

Monkeys ‐ Nina Schiller & Edward Maloney 

Tigers ‐ WyaƩ Dally & Leo Gee 

Zebras ‐ Sophie Griffiths & Emma Brown 

District Swimming Carnival 
Congratulations to the 37 children who competed in the District 
Carnival held in Hay last Friday. All swam personal bests and 
slashed seconds from their entry times. 
This year Hay missed out on the Deniliquin PSSA shield, with 
Deni South taking out the honours on the day! 
Many thanks to parents and community members who acted as 
timekeepers and to all teachers who ensured another successful 
swimming event for Hay- a great team effort. 
Special thanks to Carol Oataway, Lisa Bowen and Judy Callaghan 
(recorders); Kerry Barnes and Natalie Arandt (referees); Bruce 
Barnes, Ali McLean, Kellie Rutledge, Linda Stewart and Sam 
Sorensen. Thanks also to the P&C canteen, as well as teachers 
and parents who set up and to Shirley Hajek and Mark O’Brien 
for maintaining such a fantastic facility. 
Individual champions were: 
Junior Girl   Poppy Barnes (Hay)  
 Runner Up  Olivia Jeffrey (Deni South) 
Junior Boy  Talen Barnes (Deni South) 
 Runner Up  Xander Strong (Deni North) 
11 Year Girl  Megan Lawson (Deni North)
 Runner Up Matilda Nisbet (Hay)  
11 Year Boy  Jai Park (Deni South) 
 Runner Up Hilton Hargreaves (Hay) 
Senior Girl  Alice Booth (Hay SOTA) 
 Runner Up Molly Bradley (Deni Sth) 
Senior Boy  Brooklyn Barnes (Deni South)
 Runner Up Harrison Moodie (Deni Sth) 
Congratulations and well done Poppy, Matilda, Hilton and Alice. 
 

Matilda Nisbet (Hay) broke the 50m 11 Year Girls Breaststoke 
record with a time of 45.29 (Z. Stratton 2000 - Mathoura – 
46.34) 
Megan Lawson (Deni North) equalled the 11 Year Girls Free-
style record with a time of 34.53 (M. Shuttle 34.53 - 1996 Deni 
South) 
Congratulations girls, what an amazing effort! 
Riverina Swimming Carnival 
The Riverina Swimming Carnival will be held on Wednesday 11th 
March in Albury, commencing at 9.00am. Sixteen children have 
qualified for this carnival. 
Poppy Barnes  10 years 50m freestyle 
   Junior Girls breaststoke 
   Junior Girls backstroke 
   Junior Girls butterfly 
   Junior Girls medley 
Alex Giddins  9 Year 50m freestyle 
Dallas Giddins  8 Year 50m freestyle 
Hilton Hargreaves 11 Year 50m breaststroke 
Cree Harris  11 Year 50m breaststroke 
Dan Jamieson  11 Year 50m freestyle 
Abbey L-D  11 Year 50m backstroke 
James Salmon  Junior 50m breaststroke   
Emily Shea  10 Year 50m freestyle 
Marley Sorensen  9 Year 50m freestyle 
Jessica Tapper  Junior Girls 50m butterfly 

SPORTS NEWS 
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Easter Raffle 
Parliament is again having its annual Easter Raffle. All 

families  will be issued with a book of tickets.  Each book 

contains 10 tickets to be sold for $1.00 per ticket.  

Sold books are be returned to the front office. 
This is usually a bumper raffle with many, many prizes to 
be won.  
Donations for Raffle 
We are seeking donations of chocolates and fluffy animals 
and all things Easter for this raffle. All donations may be 
left at the front office. 
Drawn 
The raffle will be drawn at the Easter Hat Parade on 
Wednesday 8th April and funds raised go towards the 
Year 6 Farewell and gift to the school. 

 
DONATIONS MAY BE LEFT AT 

THE  
FRONT OFFICE 

Weekly Attendance Rates 

Week Ending:  28th February 2020 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance Facts 
 Well done to 2Z for their excellent attendance 

last week; 
 Well done to all classes who achieved over 90% 

attendance last week; 
 Children are required to attend school every day 

unless sick; 
 A medical certificate is required for illnesses over 

3 days; 
 Children who attend school regularly are        

prepared for success in school and in life; 
 Children who attend school regularly develop 

healthy life habits; 
 Children who attend school regularly feel more 

connected to their community and develop     
important social skills and friendships; and 

 Students who attend school regularly are set up 
for a strong future. 

1 2Z 98.40% 
2 5D 97.39% 
3 3J 95.56% 
4 KC 94.25% 
5 4B 92.38% 
6 1R 91.00% 
7 6SC 90.40% 
8 4/5S 89.09% 
Week 5 Attendance 93.67% 

92.34% 2020 Attendance 

YEAR 6 PARENTS 

It is time to start the transition 
of your child from Year 6 to 
Year 7. 
Students in Year 6 have been issued with an ‘Expression of 
Interest’ form to be completed and returned to school  to 
enable high schools in NSW to prepare for 2021. 
If your child will not be attending the local high school this 
form needs returning with the information as to where 
they will be attending high school. 

FORM TO BE RETURNED COMPLETED BY  

FRIDAY 20 MARCH 2021. 

HPS Payment Coupon 
 

Name:_______________________________ 

Total Payment  $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office 
or by Parents Online Payments on website 

Payment is required for ALL performances 

Fees  

General Contribution $35.00 

Subject Fees $20.00 

Performances  

Dion Drummond Indigenous 
Performance 

$5.00 

18th March  

Ugly Bugs & Mini Beasts $5.00 

25th June  

Life Education FREE 

3-5th June  

Ugly Bugs & Mini Beasts $5.00 

25th June  

Bollywood $5.00 

10th September  
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PARENT ONLINE PAYMENT (POP)  
FOR SCHOOL FEES , EXCURSIONS 

Did you know that you can make payments to your 
child’s school online? 

What expenses can be paid online? 

 Voluntary School Contributions 
 Subject Contributions 
 Excursions 
 Sport 
 Creative and Practical Arts 
 Sales to Students 
 Other 

How? 
Log onto School site at www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Click on “Make a Payment” and follow the prompts to make 
a payment via Visa or MasterCard. 

 

TERM 1 2020 
11th Mar Regional Swimming Carnival 

12th Mar P&C AGM - 2pm 

18th Mar Dion Drummond Performance 

27th Mar School ‘Spooktacular’ Fete 

1st Apr Principal’s Lunch 

8th Apr Easter Hat Parade 

9th Apr P&C Meeting - 2pm 

FOLLOW THE PROMPTS 

University of NSW International Competitions 

Please complete the entry form and return it to the yellow box in 
the front office by FRIDAY 9th APRIL 2020. 

NO LATE ENTRIES WILL BE ACCEPTED 
 

Name: _______________________________Year__________ 

Class:_____________________ 

Please tick 
 

□ Digital Technologies    $10.00 

□ Science       $10.00 

□ Spelling      $10.00 

□ Writing      $10.00 

□ English      $10.00 

□ Mathematics     $10.00 

□ All of the above     $60.00 
 

TOTAL PAYMENT ENCLOSED: $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office or 
Log onto School site at www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au        

Click on “Make a Payment”  

2020 Excursions 

Excursions Cost 

Kindergarten - Thu 22nd October 

Altina Wildlife Park 
TBC 

Stage One - Tue 27th October 

Griffith  Regional Theatre - Edward the Emu 
TBC 

Stage Two - 21st & 22nd Sept 

Borambola Sport & Rec Camp 
TBC 

Stage Three - 14, 15 & 16th Sept. 

Ballarat/Bendigo 
TBC 

If your child will not be attending the overnight           
excursions please advise the front office ASAP. 

Advance payments are now being accepted. 


